 
	Town of Essex Planning Board Meeting Minutes July 18, 2018 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM by Chair Westley Burnham.  The Meeting was held at the Essex Town Hall 2nd floor conference room, 30 Martin Street, Essex, MA 01929.

Board Members 
Present Members, Westley Burnham, William French, Matt Greco, Dexter Doane, Samuel S. Crocker, Michael McConnell
 Absent Members, Kimberly Drake
Building Inspector:   William Sanborn
 Administrative Assistant: Mary Heeney
Also present: Valerie Heider, Cogswells Grant – Tatyanna Seredin, Cogswell’s Grant – Richard & Sue Denton, 34R Robbins Island Road – Mike Cerbone, Savoie Nolan Architects – Ken Savoie, Savoie Nolan Architects – Daisy Nell & Stan Collison, 9 Lufkin Point Road.

Building Inspector’s Report
20 Story Street — Map 129-Lot 6 -- David Savory
The Building Inspector presented a building permit application for new construction of a single family residence. The residence would be a two story expanded cape with a finished breezeway and attached three car garage. The original building has been demolished.  The building is under 2500 sq. ft., has all the necessary approvals and meets the requirements of the Town of Essex Bylaws.
Michael McConnell made a motion to approve the Application of David Savory for new construction  of a single family residence at 20 Story Street.
Samuel Crocker seconded the motion.
The motion was approved by a majority of the Board Members.

  9 Lufkin Point Road — Map 109-Lot 30 – Stanley & Daisy Collinson
The Building Permit Application was to create a second dwelling on the property. Construction would be a one bedroom, story and a half, post and beam residence with a full basement. The application has all the necessary department approvals and meets all setback requirements. The homeowner was informed that when adding a second dwelling all driveway requirements must be met and there needs to be a maintenance agreement on driveway. Wes Burnham asked the size of the property. (4.5 acres, part wetlands).
Samuel Crocker made a motion to approve the second dwelling at 9 Lufkin Point Road for Stanley & Daisy Collinson finding it has the necessary approvals and meets the requirements of the Town of Essex Bylaws.
William French seconded the motion.
The motion was approved by a majority of the Board Members.





60 Spring Street-Cogswell’s Grant—Map 121- Lot 2 – Historic New England, Valerie Heider

An application for endorsement of a site plan review for proposed site improvements at 60 Spring Street, Cogswell’s Grant was presented to the Board. The Chair explained to the Board the site improvements that the applicant was requesting.
Valerie Heider, Preservation Manager, spoke to the board and briefly discussed the plan. She then introduced Tatyanna  (Tanya) Seredin the Landscape Architect on the project.
Tanya Seredin presented a map showing the proposed improvements:
Upgrade visitor parking area by installing a reinforced grass surface, with a new driveway entrance. The area is greater than 100’ from the salt marsh wetland.
	Establish a bus turn around in the Barn Yard field for easier bus navigation.
	Relocate event parking to increase pedestrian safety.
	Install lighting at event parking lot and visitor parking lot.
Wes Burnham asked if there would be any change in drainage. Tanya said they added a culvert. Wes also asked if Con Com had approved the plan. Tanya informed that it is on the agenda for their upcoming meeting.
The project is to be implemented in Spring, 2019.

Matt Greco made a motion to approve the site plan as written for 60 spring Street, Cogswell’s Grant.
Dexter Doane seconded the motion
The motion was approved by a majority of the Board Members present.


34A Robbins Island Road—Map 108-6—Richard & Susan Denton

An application and a site plan for a Special Permit for 34A Robbins Island Road for reconstruction of an existing residential structure that intensifies an existing non conformity but does not create a new non conformity. As per 6-12.6 of the Town Bylaws.

Ken Savoie, Architect, spoke to the Board addressing the nonconformity. The Proposed building height will increase to raise the first floor above the flood zone height and will increase the ceiling height .

Wes Burnham informed the Architect that he needed the necessary approvals from other departments, and requested that approvals be sent to the Planning Board.

Wes Burnam explained that if the Board accepts the application, there will be a Public Hearing for a Special Permit under section 6-12.6 of the zoning By-law.

There were no other questions or comments.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Dexter Doane made a motion to accept the application for a Special Permit to rebuild an existing dwelling at 34A Robbins Island Road and raise the first floor above the flood zone height and increase the ceiling height. The project will be presented at a Public Hearing on August 1, 2018 at 8:00 PM at the Essex Town Hall 2nd floor Meeting Room, 30 Martin Street, Essex.
Samuel Crocker seconded the motion.
The motion was approved by a majority of the Board Members present.


BOARD DISCUSSION:

Wes Burnham had an informal discussion on a meeting with Andrew St. John re: Allen property located at 5-9 Southern Avenue.



Meeting Minutes
The Board reviewed the Meeting Minutes of 7/18/2018.
Samuel Crocker made a motion to approve the minutes as written.
William French seconded the motion
The motion was approved by a majority of the Board Members present.

Adjourn

Dexter Doane made a motion to adjourn the meeting.
William French seconded the motion.
The motion was unanimously approved by a majority of the Board Members present.
The Chair declared the meeting to be adjourned at 8:30.


The next Meeting of the Town of Essex Planning Board will be held on August 1, 2018 at the Essex Town Hall 2nd floor Meeting Room, 30 Martin Street, Essex and will commence at 7:30 PM.






 






